

BOX 120, TUKTOYAKTUK, OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

NORTHWEST TERRITORIES.

X0世 1C0

(867) 977-2286 FAX (867) 977-2110

January 6, 2011

Mayor William (Billy) Storr Hamlet of Aklavik

VIA fax 867-978-2434

**Chief Mildred Edwards** Aklavik Indian Band

VIA fax 867-978-2937

Chair Carol Arey

VIA fax 867-978-2815

Aklavik Community Corporation

## RE: LETTER OF SUPPORT - JOE GREENLAND CENTRE

The Incorporated Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk has decided at their January 5, 2011 Regular Council Meeting to send your community leaders a Letter of Support regarding your efforts to keep the Joe Greenland Centre open and operating for the benefit of residents of your community.

Long term care of community residents is an issue in all the communities. No one wishes to see their family members, friends, elders, infirmed, or disabled moved to other communities, or "warehoused" in larger centres, where they may not have access to family, friends, and local resources and where they may become forgotten. The Hamlet Council and community residents strongly support keeping those we love and respect in the communities in which they have spent their lives, raised their families, and contributed to the growth and well being of our communities.

The Government of the Northwest Territories, through the Beaufort Delta Health and Social Services, must be made aware that mismanaging regional resources should not be recovered on the backs of community resources, especially where those community resources are valuable and service those in need. Efficiencies with BDHSS should be made at the top and with properly allocating resources associated with administering the budgets.

In your efforts to keep the Joe Greenland Centre open, you have the full support of the Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk and its residents.

Merven Gruben

Mayor

## Chair BDHSS CC.

Regional MLAs David Krutko Mackenzie Delta Floyd Roland Inuvik Boot Lake Robert Mcleod Inuvik Twin Lakes Jackie Jacobson Nunakput

Minister of Health and Social Services, Sandy Lee